                                        Regular Meeting September 14, 2022
     The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM.The Mayor asked for a moment to remember Joe Rougia past Captain and member of KHL and Wally Catello member of KHL. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Matson, VanDervoort, Carson Trustee Fairclough was via phone. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Attorney Glavin, Chief Don Baldwin, Craig Falcone, Michele Albin, Michele Cleary and Bob Lowther. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
         Trustee Carson reports-     Work has been done in the following areas:   lawn and leaf pick-up, paving project, kiddie pool, standing water issue. Full report available in the village office.

         Trustee Matson-       no report

         Trustee Fairclough reports-    The Parks are closed for the season thank you to Nolan Cleary Park Director. Also school has started be careful of Children exiting the buses and slow down for School zones. 
         Trustee VanDervoort reports-    10 alarms for the month of August, some repairs have been done service on 642 and 661.The companies have been out doing company training weekly. We will be training on rope rescue in the next month. FF Fairclough started EMT class. The dept. will have its council meeting on September 17th. We had a busy weekend with Tugboat Round Up and thank you to the members for their help. Fire prevention week is fast approaching October 9-15 this year theme is “fire won’t wait Plan your Escape”. We will be at WHHS, St Mary’s and the daycare center.
The financial report for the month of August is as follows:  Checking Acct. 788,285, money Market Acct. 8,533 for a total general fund balance of 796,818 the special projects fund balance 240,879     

Unaudited Utilites $22,494; Payroll $17,804; Section 8, $26,067.The current abstract is $22,107.73 and Special projects abstract is 12,325.56. Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bill upon the approval of the department heads and the Village Board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
        Mayor reports: new fence will be installed along the canal, this is part of the South Street Steenburgh Ave project the fence was not high enough the new fence will be 42 inches. 
   Trustee Carson offered resolution#     to appoint Michele Cleary a member of the Planning Board. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

       Trustee Vandervoort offered resolution#     stating a standard work day for the Village of Waterford for retirement purposes.  Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
       Trustee Matson offered resolution#     authorize the village treasurer to pay utilities and county waste bills without a pre audit by the village board. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

       Trustee Carson offered resolution#    authorize the village treasurer to file AUD with the State this is the Annual Financial Report. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
         Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#      approve a service contract with Albany fire protection   2 years @ $380 per year for sprinkler system in the new fire house. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
         Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#       approve a service contract with alarm suppression 3 years @$750.00 per year for the alarm system at the fire house. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney yes.

          Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       to appoint David Koons as a new member of the Waterford Fire Dept. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:59PM.

                                                                   Respectfully yours, Robin Koblensky Village Clerk
